REPORT ON THE SELECTBOARD MEETING OF September 11, 2018

Prepared by Alison Freeman

Note: (1). These are not official minutes -- -- just notes taken by me. Official minutes will be available from the Town Office and will be posted on the Town web site and at the Town Office and other places following Board approval at the next meeting.

- (2). If anyone wishes to stop receiving these reports, they may simply hit "Reply" and request to be deleted from the list or say "Unsubscribe."
- (3). Reports of earlier meetings and some supplementary materials are available at Rick Freeman's Town Meeting website www.singingbridge.net.

<u>THE MEETING</u>: There was 1 member of the public present for the entire meeting. Additionally, there were two appointments (see below). Additionally, one person from away came in to ask for help finding lodging.

The minutes of the meeting of August 28, 2018 were approved. They are posted on the Town website.

MOST IMPORTANT/INTERESTING ITEMS:

- Chief Justin Lodolce to discuss Georgetown Fire Dept (GFD): Mr. Lodolce presented a report regarding the ongoing search for a new treasurer/bookkeeper and business manager for the GFD. He asked the Selectboard for guidance in finding a solution. They agreed and options will be discussed at a future meeting.
- John McIlvain presented Comprehensive Planning Group survey results:
- Tick Group: Canceled their appointment

CORRESPONDENCE:

Mary reported on correspondence received. For a complete listing of this correspondence, see the Meeting Agenda at: www.georgetownme.com/Meeting-Agendas-and-Minutes.php

OLD BUSINESS:

Boards and Committees member needs. Conservation Commission - Sandy Maggied has decided not to become an associate member; Lee Johnson will be in to meet the Selectboard on the 25th, and Joyce Devito has resigned from the Recreation Committee.

Update on Moore properties from legal counsel was discussed and letters will be sent.

Transfer Station: update on violation from legal counsel. Course of actions was discussed. A letter will be sent.

The next meeting of the Selectboard will be at 7 PM on Tuesday, September 11 at the Town Office.

Prepared and distributed by Alison Freeman